5053 Oxford Drive Sarasota, FL 34242 941-349-2460



December 5, 2001

Department of State Division of Corporations P.O. Box 6327 Tallahassee, FL 32314

Re: Removal of Non-Profit Dissolution

Dear Sir or Madam:

Enclosed is the completed Uniform Business Report for 2001 for Precise Power Foundation, Inc.

I apologize personally for the lateness of its submission. The Foundation's Secretary/Treasurer was responsible for our corporate filings, but she has been fighting a serious illness (cancer) since last spring, and has not been in our office for a number of months. We are also a new non-profit corporation, and I and the rest of the Board are not familiar with routine filing requirements. Consequently, we were unaware that the UBR had not been filed.

Precise Power Foundation, Inc. asks for the forbearance of the Division of Corporations. We request that the penalty fee for late filing of the UBR be waived, and that the Administrative Dissolution of September 21, 2001 be removed.

We are, and have been throughout, an active corporation. The Foundation has been diligently pursuing its mission.

Enclosed is a check for the normal filing fee of \$61.25.

Please mail your response to me at the above address. Thank you for your understanding.

Yours truly,

William J. Kemp

President

Precise Power Foundation

Better Living Through Electric Technology